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This Memorandum of Understanding outlines the consensus reached by the Department of Human Development, the College of Liberal Arts, and the Division of Academic Affairs, based on the recently conducted program review.  It describes the goals to be achieved, and the actions to be undertaken by all parties to this MOU to achieve these goals, during the next program review cycle.  Progress toward goals is to be addressed in the annual report.

The Department of Human Development offers the B.A. in Human Development. Strengths of the program were identified as including a strong interdisciplinary faculty, innovative coursework that incorporates global perspectives and numerous opportunities for service learning, and students who are enthusiastic about their major. Demand for the program is strong and the major has grown significantly over the years.
Concerns emerging from the program review include:

1. A rapid increase in enrollment in Human Development courses is the result of the growing number of majors. Faculty resources are strained by this enrollment growth, by a heavy advising burden with so many majors, and by the state budget crisis which severely limits the ability to hire new faculty in areas of need.
2.
The department is considering developing new curricular tracks in the BA that would move more of the degree requirements into the major and reduce the use of courses from other departments. Given the resource constraints and the necessity for the whole university to avoid duplicative curricula, there is concern that such a revision of the major would place a further burden on already-strained departmental resources.
3. 
The department currently offers five General Education courses, four of which are interdisciplinary capstone courses. There is concern that this substantial involvement in General Education offerings places a large burden on a relatively small department.
4.
Faculty in the department have engaged in assessment of student learning outcomes for several years at the course level for individual courses, but have not as yet expanded assessment throughout the curriculum to determine whether program level outcomes are being achieved. 
5. 
Department faculty have not yet created a departmental RTP policy consonant with the new college and university policies. 
It is therefore agreed that:

1. In light of limited faculty resources for the foreseeable future and continued growth in the number of majors, the department should hold strategic discussions about how to ensure the quality of its majors’ learning experience while enabling faculty to engage in the research, professional development, and service that is expected of them as tenured or tenure-track faculty members.  
2. The faculty should consider the feasibility, at this time, of its plan to implement different curricular tracks within the major and reducing the use of courses in related departments. Additionally, the faculty should consider reducing its involvement in the General Education program.
3. The department will expand its assessment activities across the full curriculum in order to achieve program-level assessment information, and will use the results of both course-level assessment and program-level assessment to further enhance learning.
4. In academic year 2011-2012, department faculty will create a departmental RTP policy that is consonant with those of the college and the university.
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